#### RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Perry Village Grant Committee Perry Village Hall 6:30pm Town Hall April 10, 2025

#### **ROLL CALL OF COUNCIL MEMBER PRESENT:**

Ashley Hacking Barb Howley Pam Jenkins

## **PERSONNEL IN ATTENDANCE:**

John H. Roskos

Clerk/Fiscal Officer

Chair Ashley Hacking presiding.

## Town Hall- Input from Community Members on Proposed Pickleball Courts

Committee Chair Ashley Hacking thanked everyone for coming to our NatureWorks Grant Meeting; we have received about 40 letters of support including a letter with more than 30 signatures from members of the Senior Center.

Discussion transpired regarding having lights at the proposed Courts, and whether this would mean we would keep Lee Lydic Park open later. Light would be motion activated; Courts would be open later particularly for Special Events. Council can further discuss. A community member noted that the Metroparks is open until 11:30; also mentioned the firepit which would receive more use in the evening. Also, there was discussion of the Park being open later on the weekends.

Cameras would not be a part of the grant; there was discussion about the top layer of bricks of the firepit that was stolen. Councilman Mike Glover installed a lock to prevent theft of materials.

The Grant Application is basically ready to go; just need a Resolution from Council to apply. People have been very supportive of the Pickleball Project

Pam Jenkins made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Barb Howley seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 PM.

Perry Village Council Perry Village Hall 7:00pm Regular Meeting April 10, 2025

Mayor James Gessic presiding. Pledge of Allegiance.

## **ROLL CALL OF COUNCIL MEMBER PRESENT:**

Ashley Hacking
Elias Coss
Jean Schonauer
Mike Glover
Rick Walker
Rebecca "Becky" Shimko

#### **PERSONNEL IN ATTENDANCE:**

James O'Leary

Solicitor

James Gessic

Mayor

John H. Roskos

Clerk/Fiscal Officer

Steven Williams

Police Chief/Street Commissioner

Christian Gray

Zoning Inspector

# **OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:**

Pam Jenkins, Bill Debus, Jon Sines, Lee Glover and Robert Parker. Others may have been present but did not sign in.

### **GOOD & WELFARE:**

Mayor Gessic announced that we took out six coyotes in the Village so far. Four females and two males. Some of the females had pups.

### **PUBLIC COMMENT:**

None present made a comment during the first public comment portion.

### **READING & DISPOSITION OF THE MINUTES:**

Regular Council Meeting March 27, 2025 (emailed on March 28, 2025)

Rick Walker made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 27, 2025 regular council meeting. Ashley Hacking seconded the motion.

Discussion: No corrections were noted.

Vote to approve: Rebecca Shimko, yes, Jean Schonauer, yes; Ashley Hacking, yes; and Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes. Councilman Coss abstained as he was not present for the meeting.

### **LEGISLATION**

Council considered the following legislation:

# Resolution No. 15-2025 (3rd Reading)

A resolution authorizing the Fiscal Officer of the Village of Perry, Ohio to submit a request to the Tax Commissioner of the State of Ohio to transfer one hundred fifty dollars and fifty cents (\$150.50) from the Mayor's Court Computer Fund (2901) to the General Fund (1000) and closing the Mayor's Court Computer Fund (2901) and declaring an emergency.

Motion to Pass Resolution No. 15-2025: Rick Walker

Seconded: Elias Coss

Discussion: none

Vote to Approve: Ashley Hacking, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

## Resolution No. 16-2025 (3rd Reading)

A resolution authorizing the Fiscal Officer of the Village of Perry, Ohio to submit a request to the Tax Commissioner of the State of Ohio to transfer six thousand four hundred sixty-three dollars and 34/100 cents (\$6,463.34) from the Mayor's Court Fund (9902) to the General Fund (1000) and closing the Mayor's Court Fund (9902) and declaring an emergency.

Motion to Pass Resolution No. 16-2025: Rick Walker

Seconded: Elias Coss

Discussion: none

Vote to Approve: Ashley Hacking, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

#### Resolution No. 21-2025 (3rd Reading)

A resolution authorizing and directing the Mayor to enter into an agreement with Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc. ("CEC") to provide for professional engineering advice, consultation, assistance and services to the Village for the Salt Shed Project and declaring an emergency.

Motion to Pass Resolution No. 21-2025: Rick Walker

Seconded: Rebecca Shimko

Discussion: Mayor Gessic wondered if Council should table this resolution as he did not believe it was necessary to spend this much in engineering fees to simply repair the salt shed. Chief Williams has a contact who will come out here, pull off the sheeting for \$1,200 for a day's labor. He surmised that we have a couple of posts in there, they're damaged and need replaced and the six by six or four by four beams that are in there need to be shored up.

Mike Glover suggested the language of the legislation be changed removing the phrase "and directing", meaning that Council can give the Mayor approval to hire CEC for engineering in the event the proposed repair is more than expected.

Motion to Amend Resolution No. 21-2025: Mike Glover Seconded: Jean Schonauer

Vote to Amend Resolution No. 21-2025: Ashley Hacking, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

Vote to Pass Resolution No. 21-2025 as amended: Ashley Hacking, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

#### Resolution No. 23-2025 (2nd Reading)

A resolution authorizing the Fiscal Officer to transfer One Thousand Eight-Hundred and Nine Dollars and Forty Cents (\$1,809.40) from Fund 4902 Capital Equipment to Fund 1000 General Fund and declaring an emergency.

## Resolution No. 24-2025 (2nd Reading)

A resolution authorizing the Fiscal Officer to amend the Certificate of Estimated Resources for the year 2025 and declaring an emergency.

<u>Resolution No. 25-2025</u> (1st Reading) A resolution authorizing the Mayor and Fiscal Officer to apply for grant funding through the Ohio Department of Natural Resources NatureWorks Grant Program, and declaring an emergency.

The application must be submitted by June 2, 2025 to ODNR.

#### **Resolution No. 26-2025** (Recommendation to Suspend the Rules)

A resolution authorizing participation in the ODOT Road Salt Contracts awarded in Year 2025 for Perry Village and declaring an emergency.

Solicitor O'Leary inquired as to the due date for the estimated salt purchase for 2025-2026? Fiscal Officer Roskos responded that the purchase is due May 2, 2025. He therefore recommended Council suspend the rules.

Motion to Suspend the Rules: Jean Schonauer

Seconded: Mike Glover

Vote to Suspend the Rules: Ashley Hacking, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Rebecca Shinko, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

Motion to Pass Resolution 26-2025: Jean Schonauer

Seconded: Mike Glover

Discussion: Mayor Gessic asked how much salt we should order? Chief Williams indicated that the road crew used between 900 and 1,000 tons this past winter. He further noted the School is ordering 300 tons for next year. Chief Williams recommended we order 400 tons which would fill up we currently have, approximately 200 tons for a total of 600 tons. The Mayor recommended that we order 600 tons. Councilman Glover was concerned about storing that much salt. The Mayor responded that the shed holds about 550 tons and we do not have to accept it all at one time, they will hold it until when we need but we need to get it ordered and budgeted. He also indicated that we could order so much of it to be delivered in the summer. Fiscal Officer Roskos noted that the Village will need to designate how much will be summer salt. Councilwoman Schonauer wondered if the price is the same and Mr. Roskos said the price is not established yet, but his experience is it is the same, summer or later. Councilwoman Hacking opined that with more roads to cover in the Village it makes sense to order more for the upcoming winter.

After further discussion it was determined that ordering 600 tons along with the School ordering 300 tons should be sufficient. Of the 600 tons, 300 tons would be considered summer salt.

Vote to Pass Resolution 21-2025: Ashley Hacking, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Mike Glover, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes. Rick Walker voted no.

### Ordinance No. 2025-1 (1st Reading)

An ordinance amending Chapter 351 "Parking Generally" of the Codified Ordinances of the Village of Perry and declaring an emergency.

Rick Walker asked why we are amending the parking ordinance. Chief Williams distributed the proposed changes in his report to Council. Chief Williams is requesting council consider revising the overnight parking. Currently the overnight parking goes from 12 midnight to 8am; that's a little excessive most cities in this area restrict from two or three in the morning until six.

Councilman Walker informed Chief Williams that this issue was debated for several meetings recently before the ordinance was changed to its current time frame. Mr. Walker further indicated his recommendation was to eliminate street parking all the time. Councilwoman Schonauer reviewed the reasons why the current time frame was used including making sure the streets are cleared for school buses in the morning.

Chief Williams explained that this issue arose when he was made aware that the current citations have incorrect information and that he wanted to increase the fines because most communities start at \$25.00 per infraction and \$250.00 for handicapped.

Councilman Glover mentioned that his original argument against that was we have a no blocking the sidewalk ordinance up until midnight. So, if someone had to block the sidewalk to get their car in their driveway, they had to be out there at midnight to take the car off the road. A person couldn't go out at 10 o'clock and move your car off the road, put it in your driveway and block the sidewalk. So those two didn't jive. Yes, it necessitated the resident to go out at midnight every night, but it would be consistent.

Councilman Walker reiterated that Council spent a great deal of time on this issue including setting up a separate committee and the ultimate recommendation went through three readings before passage.

Solicitor O'Leary reminded Council it is on first reading and can be tabled if Council so desires at the next meeting.

<u>Ordinance No. 2025-2</u> (1st Reading) An ordinance repealing Section 890 of the Zoning Code of the Village of Perry, pertaining to the creation and establishment of the OV-Overlay (Mixed Use) District I, rezoning the area as an Industrial District and declaring an emergency.

Mayor Gessic suggested that the Ordinance will be to add an Industrial District II category allowing for the data centers.

### Reports:

#### a. MAYOR GESSIC

Mayor Gessic reported he met with Christian Gray to review zoning changes for this project behind us here. The Mayor met with Christian today to review a set of standards for the data center usage. One of the gas wells has been signed off on and we are awaiting a few changes on the other one. As for the data center, the environmental people have been out there doing their due diligence this last week and a half, taking pictures, going through, doing hydrology, testing of the soil and stuff like that, finding out where the wetlands are if there's any. Haven't seen any reports on it. The Mayor noted that he will be unable to attend the April 24 Council Meeting.

#### b. **SOLICITOR O'LEARY**

Solicitor O'Leary announced that he received a call from Mr. Roskos because he received a packet from the school. I did have an indication it was coming and the documents appear consistent with what was agreed upon. He noted that he left the documents at Village Hall for Councilwoman Hacking and Councilwoman Schonauer to review. The partial release memorandum was discussed briefly; our portion of the property is being released, but not the township's yet. One concern was a late addition requesting the Village reimburse the School for fees incurred to prepare the documents. O'Leary spoke with the School Board attorney about reducing the amount of fees (Village may be willing to go as high as \$6,500). Solicitor O'Leary plans to file the documents the next day (Friday, April 11, 2025) with Council's approval and will advise council when it is filed. Township is on a similar contract, but is using a title company out of Columbus to file. There is nothing in the language that keeps us from putting a data center in. For now, it goes into our name; would go into Land Bank's just before closing.

Motion to approve filing of the Champion Farm Deed:

Rick Walker made a motion to approve; Rebecca "Becky" Shimko seconded the motion. Ashley Hacking, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Rebecca Shinko, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

#### c. **ENGINEER ROBERT B. PARKER, P.E.** (occurred after Zoning Report)

Engineer Robert B. Parker, P.E. noted that we should have the plans for Green Street tomorrow. Okay, with everything we already met with the Lake County Department Utilities, so they're pretty good with everything. So those are moving ahead. We should have a drainage plan sometime next week, so the plans for Green Street, that includes the water line going on. Mr. Parker asked about the Memorandum of Understanding sent to the Mayor and Solicitor. The Solicitor will review promptly and get it to the Mayor for signature. He is still awaiting word on OPWC Grants.

### d. JOHN H. ROSKOS - FISCAL OFFICER

The Fiscal Officer gave an oral monthly report. At the end of March, our general fund ended with a balance of \$2,231,962, with revenues for the month of March at \$216,333, with expenditures of \$110,240, leaving a surplus for the month of \$106,094. This included our first half Real Estate Settlement for 2024. Expenditures for March 2024 were \$40,287 higher versus March 2024, primarily because March 2024 did not include payments for OPERS or healthcare benefits. They were paid in a different month last year. Additionally, a payment for the Health Department was made in April last year instead of March, due to the timing of the receipt of the first half real estate settlement. Finally, personnel expenses and repair costs in the road department, was \$10,867 versus \$5,252. Activity in other funds- we paid \$4,048 to the Illuminating Company for Streetlights. The rates have increased in the last couple months. And \$9,469 personnel salaries were paid out of our SRO fund in March. No other significant activity in our governmental funds; and we received and paid out \$18,656 income tax for the JEDD for the month.

Other discussion- I'm still working on the bank reconciliation issues; started going through month by month to see if I could figure out all the errors. The audit; I have not received a date yet when they will be coming. I imagine it'll be later this month, and I'm still planning to start working on a cash flow estimate, incorporating the items we discussed in our strategic planning sessions and the final version finished a couple weeks ago. Also, hopefully will get to the monthly financial summary spreadsheet.

Councilman Glover inquired about the Street Lighting Assessments and whether the current assessment rates are high enough to cover the increased costs of electricity; yes, we should be good once we update the current assessments for current property values.

### e. **POLICE CHIEF WILLIAMS – POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT**

Police Chief: Chief Williams submitted his report and provided the following supplement:

The Village has a resident who has not been able to control their dogs. There are currently five separate charges for "dog at large" which are now being charged as Misdemeanors of the 4<sup>th</sup> degree, punishable by up to thirty (30) days in jail and a \$250.00 fine per occurrence. Solicitor O'Leary added that the Defendant did not appear for a pre-trial and issued a warrant for her arrest. When the Defendant turned herself in, she was taken into custody until Monday, April 14<sup>th</sup>. He further noted that he spoke to her attorney and made it clear that the Defendant had to get rid of the dogs or face jail time.

## f. STREET COMMISSIONER WILLIAMS – PUBLIC WORKS REPORT

Street Commissioner Williams submitted his report.

# g. <u>CHRISTIAN GRAY – ZONING REPORT</u>

Mr. Gray provided his report. He said that we have had 48 zoning permits in the time since he was able to attend. Most of the new permits were for new homes, between Booth Farms and Hidden Village and right away permits for Enbridge gas, so we still have ongoing development with Booth Farms in Hidden Village. He had a note from Councilwoman Schonauer requesting how many homes we're estimating to be built. He did not have that number but will try to find out. My information is about 277 new homes, between Hidden village and Booth Farms. No news on the Storage Unit Project yet.

Further, Mr. Gray asked about appointing two new members to the Board of Zoning Appeals. Several names were recommended and Mayor Gessic indicated that he will try to set up a meeting to review possible candidates.

Finally, Mr. Gray put together some housing demographic information. I saw that Jim Watson on some of his old reports, he used to talk about how many homes have been sold in Perry during an allotted time. So I added some information about some home appreciation. And what's that looking like right now, an average of 44 days of homes on in our market. So homes are selling quickly and it's bringing our median sell price to about \$300,000.00 per home in the village, which is great. And then some information I saw about our demographics that are our new residents are typically younger people and younger parents. 9.98% appreciation.

## h. <u>ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT (JEDD/PEDC, Planning Commission)</u>

There is a JEDD meeting next Wednesday; no agenda yet. Nothing from the Planning Commission.

### i. **COUNCIL MEMBER REPORTS**

The following reports were made by Councilmembers:

1. <u>Rick Walker:</u> There's one thing I want to pass along and that is to recognize Lieutenant Thorn sent an interdepartmental letter on March 28; a motorist had a flat tire, and it happened to pull into Station Two. Firefighters Carmen Tibaldi and Gavin Genzen went out to assist and help them get the spare out, change the tire and get the motorists on their way. They're on his crew, and he says, this is the kind of teamwork,

excellence and community services that I believe we all strive for and should be commended. So, I just wanted to bring that up. The second thing I wanted to bring out was the Board had approved a subcommittee, for negotiations between the Union, and the Board. Elias (Coss) is a member of that committee, and so is Mr. Dawson. So, I'll let Elias speak on that, but it's long overdue that we have this committee, because in the past, it's just been the Chief and the two union members negotiating, and we feel it's not fair to the Chief to hang out there all by himself. Negotiation is going to be much smoother and more transparent. That's all I have.

- 2. Rebecca Shimko: Thank you Mayor. I don't have anything at this time, other than I want to thank Lieutenant Collins for being on duty when the dogs went after my husband, who was bitten three times. Fortunately, it didn't break skin, but he's bruised. He got bit by the black and white dog, whichever one that is; he's bruised. He tried to break up the black and white dog and my youngest dog, because they went after each other... I appreciate you by being there and helping out
- **3.** <u>Jean Schonauer</u>: Jean Schonauer said each Councilmember should have a final copy of the Strategic Plan. The only update will be the number of houses.
- 4. Mike Glover: Mike Glover mentioned he has been working with Mr. Roskos over the last couple of days, trying to clean up our purchasing process for the committee. And I think he's come up with a good plan. We made a few small tweaks to it, but it's already starting to pay off. We've got purchases that came in tonight for the event that's coming up and looks great. Also, we can go ahead and do those right now (verbal approval). We still need to schedule our next meeting. We did end up canceling the April 1 meeting because we met the week before. And the only other thing I have is we do have Earth Day coming up on April 27 and ladies, Barb, if you'd like to say something about it, you're more than welcome to jump in and let Bill know what's going on.

(Barb Howley and Pam Jenkins)- We have a lot of fun activities, and we have a lot of volunteers this time, so hopefully the weather will cooperate. It should be educational and multi-aged. It is from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m. That's Sunday, April 27<sup>th</sup> and (plan on) having a good time, trying to go for fun activities. We're going to do recycling projects and just lots of education. We're going to have a pond study and have a kite demonstration, crafts, snacks and giveaways from the Stormwater department. They were very generous. Just some games, activities, a scavenger hunt, and the train. Klein (Petiti's) donated a large tree (Red Oak) and we will need to decide where to plant it.

5. Elias Coss: Elias Coss reported that North Perry Village appointed Jeremy Stotler to the Fall Festival Committee and Mary Ann Rideout and Dennis Hurley, both on North Perry Council have volunteered to help. Our next Committee Meeting is May 4<sup>th</sup> at the Senior Center at 4:00 p.m.

Councilman Coss also noted he received a text message from this person (Pam Jenkins). She volunteered to do something. I think it's to be very creative, a lot of feedback that we got on the survey last year was, you know, bringing back some of the old Perry Fall Festival traditions. I think this is a good opportunity to showcase Lee Lydic Park as well. So, she has volunteered to put together some type of photo op at the Fall Festival, and she's going to take the lead off that. This will be an opportunity for families to take photos at the park. Thank you Pam!

6. Ashley Hacking: Ashley Hacking suggested Council take a stroll around the park. The poop dispensers and holders (5 gorgeous stations) have been installed throughout the park. They are strategically located without getting in the way of the service department. They look great and thank you to the service departments for installing those. They do look really good. It looks high class. Hopefully it helps our problems. Thank you, council.

The Mayor wondered whether the sign that fell off was hung back up. Mayor noted he grabbed it; it will be reinstalled. Secondly, we did get our second grill in. We had the first one installed last week. The road guys gave me feedback and liked the grill. Really sturdy, so I ordered a second one. The grill is meant to turn, but it is secure.

The only other thing is, in the small Dog Park, that's probably going to need have a bench or something. There's nothing to sit on in the small dog park; in the big one there is. So, I think once we get something there to sit on, that area will be complete.

As for the grant, there is nothing new. So, we did have at 6:30 this evening the community meeting. Anybody can come and ask us questions and hear about the grant; there was a pretty nice, quick turnout. Thank you. And so, we answered questions. Thank you, Bill Debus, for supporting it and writing an article and keeping this grant going. The grant application is at over 150 pages with all the letters and attachments; almost 50 community members supported it with letters. There is no page limit on the submission. There were a couple questions about the soil and possible wetlands. We received a letter from (Lake County) Soil and Water saying that's all good and supported the pickleball court grant. Fiscal Officer John Roskos has been amazing. The Committee of us has worked really hard, so I think we're in a good place when we meet again. We are going to meet next week to finalize (the application). We're kind of sure we have everything complete and then will be ready to submit (after Council passes Resolution).

#### **PURCHASE & APPROVALS:**

Mr. Roskos submitted purchases and approvals to Council for the time period from March 21, 2025 through April 3, 2025. Councilwoman Schonauer made a motion to approve. Elias Coss seconded the motion.

Vote to approve: Ashley Hacking, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT:**

Bill Debus, News Herald asked about a couple of items covered in the meeting:

1. I want to ask about ordinance 2025-2, where it says the OV-Overlay, mixed use District One. Was that Mayor, the original zoning for the Village portion, Champion Farm, correct? And then did that consist of various things, housing, mixed use of shops. Did someone say it's going to actually be called industrial district two; is (that) going to be the classification?

Zoning Inspector Gray responded that Champion farm is not changing yet. What we are approving is we're adding an industrial district. We're adding data centers to industrial use. We're not doing any district change as of now. Okay, so there, there is an industrial district classification, right? The current zoning code? Yes. So, for industrial district two, you're adding data centers as a permissible use, correct? So that'll go through three readings. Correct. Mr. Gray responded yes.

Okay, all right. Now what Jim O'Leary was talking about, I'm trying to follow along. I think you guys talked about originally there was a lease, kind of a lease purchase agreement for Champion Farms, you purchasing from the school district. And you guys paid off the money in 2022.

Solicitor O'Leary responded: in 2017, the property went to the school on behalf of the Village and the Township, and that agreement was made at the time that a payment schedule was set up. Perry Village paid it off in 2022; that's when the deed should have transferred title. But it didn't happen, and we didn't push it, so it is what it is. So now that we're at this point where we've got a purchase agreement that's pending due diligence, we wanted to get that over into our name so that we can do things like make sure that the zoning is in place. Does that help? Yes, okay, so I met with the attorney from the school and Jim Lyons, who's the Township's attorney, along with the developers attorney, who's also out of Columbus, to make sure that we coordinated the deed of transfer, the restrictions that are on it, what the easement says, because the original 2017 agreement said that the school was entitled up to 50 feet of an easement along the border of the property, and then a release of the lease between the Village and the School, because once we take ownership, that lease goes away. So, my goal tomorrow, in addition a few other things, is to walk over get that done and filed so that it's in Perry Village's name and that acreage that we're entitled to, and I plan to send out an email when it's done. Would you like to be included? I will. Thank you. You're welcome. Perfect.

## **EXECUTIVE SESSION:**

Solicitor O'Leary informed the audience that Council had requested Executive Session to:

To consider the purchase of property for public purposes, the sale of property (ORC 121.22 (G)(2) at competitive bidding, or the sale or other disposition of unneeded, obsolete, or unfit-for-use property in accordance with section 505.10 of the Revised Code, if premature disclosure of

information would give an unfair competitive or bargaining advantage to a person whose personal, private interest is adverse to the general public interest. Inviting Council, Mayor Gessic and Solicitor O'Leary. No action is planned after Executive Session.

Jean Schonauer made a motion to go into Executive Session Seconded by Elias Coss

Vote to go into Executive Session: Elias Coss, yes; Jean Schonauer, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Rick Walker, yes; Ashley Hacking, yes, and Mike Glover yes.

Perry Village Council went into executive session at 8:06 p.m.

At 8:45 p.m. Rick Walker made a motion to come out of Executive Session, which was seconded by Elias Coss.

Vote to come out of Executive Session: Elias Coss, yes; Jean Schonauer, yes, Rebecca Shimko, yes; Rick Walker, yes; Ashley Hacking, and Mike Glover, yes.

The Council door was opened, and the meeting continued.

Council briefly discussed whether to hold a Council Meeting on Thursday, April 24<sup>th</sup> as scheduled.

Jean Schonauer made a motion not to hold a second meeting in April, currently scheduled for April 24, 2025. Ashley Hacking seconded the motion.

Vote to cancel the April 24, 2025 Council Meeting: Ashley Hacking, yes; Rebecca Shimko, yes; Elias Coss, yes; Mike Glover, yes; Rick Walker, yes; and Jean Schonauer, yes.

#### **ADJOURNMENT:**

Rick Walker made a motion to adjourn and was seconded by Rebecca Shimko.

Vote to Adjourn: Elias Coss, yes; Jean Schonauer, yes, Rebecca Shimko, yes; Rick Walker, yes; Ashley Hacking, yes, and Mike Glover, yes

The Perry Village Council Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

The Next Regular Council Meeting will be 5/8/2025 at 7:00 p.m.

John H Roskos Fiscal Officer

James Gessic, Mayor

Posted